







February 2, 2009

Chester Koblinsky Director, Climate Program Office National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration Suite 250 1717 Pennsylvania Ave, NW Washington, DC 20006

Matthew C. Larsen Associate Director for Water U.S. Geological Survey 12201 Sunrise Valley Drive Reston, Virginia 20192 Robert J. Quint Director, WO Operations Bureau of Reclamation 1849 C Street NW Washington DC 20240-0001

Steven L. Stockton, P.E. Director, Civil Works U. S. Army Corps of Engineers 441 G. Street NW (CECW-CE) Washington, DC 20314-1000

Dear madam/sir:

Today, many concerns about climate change and water resources management have arisen in our Nation and in the world. This U.S. Geological Survey (USGS) Circular, which is authored by scientists and engineers from the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, the U.S. Department of Interior Bureau of Reclamation, the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration, and the USGS, addresses many of these concerns through a thorough discussion and analysis of the underpinning science related to climate change.

This circular is technical in nature and not policy or budgetary in focus, but rather presents good science and options for addressing water resources management for the Nation by the two principal water resources management agencies and the two principal earth science data collection agencies of the U.S. government.

We hope to build on this foundation in the future as our agencies help the Nation resolve climate change and the myriad of other issues faced by today's water resources managers.

Very sincerely,

Chester Koblinsky

Matthew C. Larsen

Robert J. Quint

Steven L. Stockton, PE